BOROUGH OF BARRINGTON
CAUCUS MEETING MINUTES, Wednesday, August 8, 2018, 6:00pm  
Mayor Klaus called the meeting to order at 6:03pm with the reading of the Sunshine Notice. He led all present in the Pledge of Allegiance.  
The Clerk called roll and the following were present: Councilman Popiolek, Councilman Beach, Councilwoman Fawley, Councilwoman Harris, Councilman Ludwig and Councilman Robenolt.  Also present were Solicitor Tim Higgins, Clerk Terry Shannon, CFO Denise Moules and Eileen Holcombe, Secretary to Mayor and Council.  
First Public Portion—on a motion by Councilwoman Harris, second by Councilman Ludwig, the first public portion of the meeting was opened.  Seeing no public comment, on a motion by Councilman Robenolt, second by Councilman Popiolek, the first public portion was closed.
Discussion Items

Engineer--Greg Evans reviewed the following items.  

Action items:  Voucher No. 2-Final and Change Order No. 1-Final for Think Pavers; Voucher No. 1 and Change Order No. 1 for Diamond Construction; Award or Reject bid received for the USDA Sliplining Program.  We are still reviewing the bid and will be issuing our recommendation tomorrow.

Review of engineer’s report:  

♦2019 Municipal Aid—we recommend that you consider submitting for roadway improvements to Commerce Drive, Phase 3, Austin Avenue and pedestrian safety improvements on Copley Road.  Also bikeway improvements on Atlantic Avenue.  
♦2018 Municipal Aid—we will receive bids for Commerce Drive, Phase 2 in September and can hopefully make an award in September as well.  
♦Capital Improvement Program—concrete crew has commenced with sidewalk replacements.  
♦Safe Routes to Schools—we met with representatives from the school district and Cross County Connections on July 11.  We cannot submit an application this year because they don’t have a tally sheet showing walkers/riders and the school does not have one done yet.  
♦Village of Haddonfield—they installed the additional fencing.  Public Works will be installing the drainage pipes as so they can connect the roof drains.  
Administration—Clerk Shannon reported on the following items:

♦Additional plans for the playground—pavilion will cost $7395 with concrete pad; trash/recycling receptacles are $7000; water line and fountain are $7000.  Governing body added we need restrooms and possibility of portable toilets was discussed.  What about leaving restrooms at softball open?  Needs to be discussed further—also location for portable toilets.  Also make sure one has a baby changing station.  We will also spend $400 for paint for the lamp posts and we estimated $5000 for fencing but we need pricing for the fence that goes around the whole perimeter.  Parents have requested this as kids are escaping from the playground.  We will work on getting pricing for an aluminum fence to go around the whole playground.  Perhaps we can buy the materials and have DPW install it.  Also we should name the pavilion the Logan pavilion as it was his idea (Logan Robenolt).  
♦Letter from Citizens Improving Affordable Housing—this group wants the Mayor to read the letter they provided at a council meeting.  It states that the COAH regulations need to be revised.  Solicitor Higgins suggested we forward to Scott Smith at KEI for his input before making any decision.
♦Air B & B’s—Tim provided a sample ordinance.  Some of the language needs to be revised.  Governing Body will read the ordinance provided and provide input before we introduce.  We will also have Keith (construction official) and Mike Drumm review and provide input.

♦Establishing a rider for BBA for Harvest Fest—BBA won’t have their 501C3 in time for the Harvest Fest and they intend to donate proceeds to playground.  In order for contributors to be able to take tax deduction for their contributions, the funds need to be given to a charitable organization.  Solution would be for the borough to accept the funds and pay all the costs involved as well.  We will meet with members from BBA for details on how this will work.  Then proceeds will be used directly for playground maintenance.  Governing Body approved.  
♦Slice request to hold Community Day—owner of Slice wants to have a community day in their parking lot to welcome new businesses.  Also wants to have a craft beer tent.  Clerk explained to them they need to be a charitable organization in order to apply for a social affairs permit.  Breweries cannot obtain a social affairs permit.  We will suggest that they join the BBA because once they have their 501C3 status, the BBA can obtain a social affairs permit for such events.  Also we need to find out how events with craft beers being sold are being conducted in other towns so we know how they can be conducted in Barrington.  
Review of items for council agenda:  
Ordinances for public hearing and adoption
1094, Capital Bond Ordinance
1096, Granting Easement to WLM, LLC (Old Rail)
Resolutions:

Awarding contract for sliplining project
Change order No. 2 for Think Pavers
Change order No. 1 for Diamond Construction
Resolution to extend due date for taxes
Resolution to remove property maintenance charge for 101 Lawrence Avenue
Resolution to establish rider for BBA/Harvest Fest
Resolution cancelling DWI grant receivable

Resolution for Chapter 159 for CDBG grant

Resolution for salary increases for property maintenance officers and home inspector field rep.
August bill list

Finance--CFO Moules reported on the following items:

Standard monthly reports were reviewed and all accounts are running well.  Police overtime also within budget.  Revenues are trending as anticipated.  Regarding the sewer capital ordinance introduced last month for purchase of the jet-vac, we cannot adopt that ordinance.  When she did the calculation for the supplemental debt statement, there is a formula set by the state that will cause the sewer utility to no longer be self-liquidating. Their formula will also raise our total debt percentage to 2.86% and only 3.5% is allowable which could affect our bond rating.  The solution would be to postpone the purchase of the jet-vac.  The USDA financing will be final by the end of next year which will reduce our outstanding debt.  We should also consider a sewer rent increase next year to build up surplus.  We could then purchase the jet-vac in 2020.  Councilman Ludwig said we need to commit to this purchase—DPW has been holding things together for a long time and they need good equipment to maintain the town.  The governing body agreed.  
Council Reports:
Councilwoman Fawley—asked the Clerk to explain Project Save.  Clerk Shannon explained this is a program funded by the County that steers repeat offenders in court to drug rehab programs rather than send them to jail.  Involves court and police departments.  Genesis is the organization that was selected by the County to manage the program.  They go to court and meet with the individuals identified as candidates for the program and talk with them about going into a rehab program.  They then get them placed and follow their progress.  Councilwoman Fawley asked if we want to move forward with this and the group agreed.  There will be another meeting set-up with the court personnel and police chiefs.  Councilwoman Harris said the County is in this for the long run and wants to see these people succeed.  
Councilman Beach—attended the TNR fundraiser Saturday night.  They raised $3000 at this event.

Councilman Ludwig—want to increase the salary for property maintenance.  There is more work than anticipated he would like to increase the salaries for Greg Conti, Brian Kelly and Bob Harris from the property maintenance fund.  Increase would be $5000 each.  Regarding PSE&G and the rat issue, spoke with Mike Coyle and they will pay us $15,000 as a permit fee in early 2019.  We will use those funds for the rat treatment program.

Councilwoman Harris—National Night Out was great.  Officers worked on their own time.  September 8 is food truck fest on Shreve Avenue.  October 13 is Harvest Fest.  We are getting a lot of great feedback about the playground.  We had some issues with opening and closing but schedule is getting resolved.  DPW opens during the week and the police open on the weekends.  

Councilman Popiolek—realtor approached him about buying the former Barrington Cleaners property.  We could consider using for the Fire Alliance.  Councilman Robenolt stated we would need to meet with the Fire Alliance members to discuss.  We may want to consider this but need more information including what price they want.  Also regarding the Tax Office position, we had this position in the budget for the past two years.  We are advertising now for resumes.  This will be for accounts payable as Eileen will be doing senior services under the CDBG grant.       

On a motion by Councilman Ludwig second by Councilwoman Harris, the second public portion of the meeting was opened.  Dr. Kennedy from the BBA reported on August 21 there will be an open house from 6pm-8pm for a new business, Imagination Digital Marketing, at 123Clements Bridge Road.  Seeing no further public comment, on a motion by Councilman Ludwig, second by Councilman Beach, the second public portion was closed.  

Seeing no further business to be discussed, on a motion by Councilman Popiolek, second by Councilwoman Fawley, the meeting was adjourned at 8:03pm with all in favor. 
Approved: Terry Shannon

      Terry Shannon, Clerk/RMC

